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PROVIDER NOTICE 
CONTRA COSTA COUNTY PUBLIC HEALTH 

STD CONTROL PROGRAM

Per a recent change to Title 17 Section 2500 (Provider Reporting), chlamydia is no 

longer provider reportable effective October 1, 2019.  Chlamydia remains lab reportable, but 

clinicians are no longer mandated to submit a Confidential Morbidity Report (CMR) for 

chlamydia.   

Given the alarming increases in sexually transmitted infections in Contra Costa County 

and the potentially serious effects of untreated chlamydia on newborns, we are requesting that 

providers continue to report chlamydia infections in pregnant women to the STD Control 

Department. 

All gonorrhea and syphilis infections remain provider reportable to the Public Health 

Department.  To report an infection, please fax a completed CMR to 925-313-6758.  For STD 

reporting questions, please call 925-313-6750. 

A PDF version of the Contra Costa STD CMR can be found on our website: 

https://cchealth.org/cd/pdf/cmr_std_110a.pdf.  Please note that the CMR has not yet been 

updated to reflect the chlamydia reporting change. 

Signed, 

Dr. Sara Levin, MD, FACP 

STD Controller, Contra Costa County Public Health 
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